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Metropolitan King County Council

REVISED STAFF REPORT as reported out of the Utilities Committee

	Agenda Item:
	
	Name:
	Peggy Dorothy

	Proposed No.:
	2002-0545.2
	Date:
	


SUBJECT:  A Proposed Substitute Ordinance relating to the annexation of an area known as South 272nd Way/South Star Lake Road to Lakehaven Utility District for the purpose of providing sewer service.
UTILITIES COMMITTEE REVIEW:

The Utilities Committee reviewed Proposed Ordinance 2002-0545 on January 14, 2003. The committee adopted technical amendments to fill in dates for approval by the Utilities Technical Review Committee and a public hearing held by the King County Council. The Utilities Committee passed a “Do Pass Substitute--Consent” recommendation on the proposed ordinance. 
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2002-0545 would approve the annexation of seven parcels of land totaling approximately 25.36 acres to the Lakehaven Utility District for providing sewer service. The annexation was initiated by petition signed by at least 60% of the landowners (by acreage) in the proposed annexation area.
The proposed annexation area is located entirely within unincorporated King County, and within the potential annexation area for the City of Federal Way.  It is bounded by South 272nd to the north, South Star Lake Road to the south and west, and 55th Avenue south to the east.
The proposed annexation area currently contains approximately seven lots with a total population of 10 individuals.  The anticipated development in the area could result in approximately 37 lots and a population of 93 people.  Current land use in the area is low-density single-family residences, along with undeveloped, forested residential property.  King County zoning for the area is R1 (one dwelling unit per acre) and R4 (four dwelling units per acre).  Proposed future land use in the area is single-family residential.
This annexation is consistent with the Lakehaven Utility District comprehensive wastewater plan approved on April 5, 2002.  Sewer service will be provided by Lakehaven Utility District and flows will be directed to the district’s own sewer system treatment and disposed of through the district’s Redondo Wastewater Treatment Plant.
The Boundary Review Board approved the proposed annexation on December 6, 2002.  Council approval is required to complete the annexation process.  On December 9, 2002 under suspension of the rules, the council held a public hearing on this proposed annexation.  All other procedural requirements have been met.
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